
Seagull Alternative High School 
School Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 

MAY 16, 2019 
 

The SAC meeting started at 10:35 a.m. in the Seagull’s School Cafeteria and was chaired by Ms. 
Renee Hudson (SAC Chairperson). 
 
Welcome and Pledge by Ms. Hudson 
The minutes from April 18, 2019 was reviewed and approved with no corrections to be made. (A 
copy of the Attendance sheet is attached) 
 
Administrative Report –Mr. Bonnie Clemon, Jr. Principal 

▪ Applaud Ms. Hudson for being the SAC Chair and has done an outstanding job 
▪ The District is moving 24 principals to different schools, Mr. Clemon will be moved to Lanier 

James and Seagull’s new principal will be Mr. Kelvin Lee 
▪ Mr. Clemon ask that we support the new principal 
▪ Congratulations to all seniors their Last day for Seniors is May 23, 2019 
▪ (Perez) Seagull have received honors in the SAC “Energy Challenge” 

❖ Seagull received second place in the District, for saving the most electricity, out of 62 
schools 

❖ Third place for saving the most water in the District 
New Butterfly Garden by the STEM department (Perez) 

▪ Congratulations to all the students that helped with the garden 
▪ There are two species of caterpillars that are only found in the United States 
▪ There are nectar flowers in the garden to attract the butterflies they can feed and reproduce in 

the garden.  
Mr. Clemon-Seagull received a great honor as the only center in the District that has won The 
Partnership of the Year Award through Dr. Murray, who has been a physician for the teen parent 
students for 12 years. The ceremony was held at Bailey Hall and Ms. Constance received the award 
for Dr. Murray. 
School Improvement Plan (SIP) Update  
 Testing in the month of May for the FSA and the EOC 

o In order to meet graduation requirements for a High School Diploma, students must take 
these tests. Students are encouraged to see Ms. Spadaro to make sure their testing is 
complete. 

Data will be collected for the School Improvement Plan to close out this school year 
❖ Data is used to measure the progress of the students from reading scores, attendance and 

graduation rate. 
❖ This is done to see what changes if any that need to be done to better serve our students 

When the new school year starts in August there will be an election held for new officers. If students 
are returning to Seagull and are interested in being on the new SAC committee, please inform Ms. 
Hudson. 

SAC Recognition 
• Thanks to Ms. Murphy for her dedication to the Student Advisory Committee. She has 

attended every meeting. Her son is an AWA student.  She is a volunteer who is very 
much appreciated 



• Thanks to all the attendees and participants who supported the SAC 
 
SAC meeting is adjourned 
 
 
 

 
Student Advisory Forum Meeting 
 Seagull Alternative High School 

    May 16, 2019 
 

Meeting chaired by Renee Hudson  (Attendance sign in sheets are attached) 
Senior Update 

Last Day for seniors is May 23, 2019. Seniors should have completed 
obligations, credits and assessment testing. Graduation is on June 3, 
2019@Dillard High School’ s Auditorium, 7:00 p.m. 
• Senior Luncheon was held on May 14, 2019 at Red Lobster 
• Cap and Gown Pictures was taken on May 15, 2019. Seniors can receive a Cap 

and gown rental to take pictures elsewhere. 
 
SAF meeting is adjourned.  


